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LGA SuDS consultation response 
The Local Government Association (LGA) response to the Department for Environment Food and Rural Affairs (Defra) consultation on sustainable drainage system (SuDS) provisions in the Flood and Water Management Act 2010 (the Act) can be found on the LGA Website. 

Following consultation with councils, the LGA has three key recommendations: 

1. An implementation date of April 2013 would be preferred. An implementation date too far in the future e.g. October 2013 and beyond makes it difficult for councils to secure the resources required to deliver the SuDS Approval Body (SAB) role. 

2. The lead-in time for implementation is just as important as the actual implementation date. Many councils agree that a lead-in time of at least six months would give them the best possible chance of putting the correct processes in place and securing resources and expertise to discharge the new responsibilities 

3. That Defra recognises issues on specific aspects of the delivery of the SAB role in county councils due to the two-tier arrangements in place and the need for co-ordination across the district and borough councils within the county. 

New flood defence schemes announced 
On the 9 February the Environment Agency (EA) published details of flood and coastal erosion risk management schemes going ahead in the next financial year. In addition to the continuing construction of over 80 schemes, a total of 60 new schemes will begin construction in the coming year. When complete these new schemes will give over 25,000 homes a better level of protection from the devastating effects of flooding and coastal erosion. 

The new partnership approach to funding, which encourages funding from other sources such as councils and businesses, has helped secure £72 million of external contributions for projects over the next three years. Regional Flood and Coastal Committees, which include local authority representatives, have worked with local communities to attract flood defence funding from external sources such as businesses, private investors and local authorities. We estimate that risk management authorities are on track to exceed the goal of better protecting 145,000 homes by March 2015. 

Enhancements to the groundwater flood warning service 
From March 2012, the EA will be providing the flood warning service for flooding from groundwater to more locations at highest risk in England. Floodline Warnings Direct is used to issue Flood Alerts and Flood Warnings for flooding from groundwater. In addition groundwater information and data is also available on: 

· What's in your Backyard? web pages 

· live flood warnings web page 

· Flood Warning for Infrastructure (FWFI) hub and the Targeted Flood Warning Service 

· Flood Guidance Statements 

· Three day flood risk forecast 

· Floodline 

For further information please contact Leila Huntingdon 

Reservoir Risk Classification Consultation 
The EA’s Reservoir Risk Classification Consultation closed on 23 February 2012. The consultation was run in response to forthcoming law changes under the Flood and Water Management Act. It ran for 14 weeks and gave the reservoir community and wider public the opportunity to give their views on how we determine which large raised reservoirs are 'high risk'. 

We received 158 external responses, 16 per cent of these were from the local authorities and 3 per cent from Welsh members. Our next steps involve analysing the responses to inform our final approach to designating high risk reservoirs. This work will be completed before October 2012 to meet timelines agreed with Defra and Welsh Government. 

For further information please contact Liana Hamilton-King at the EA. 

Developing a joint approach to improving flood awareness and safety at caravan and camping sites 
Around 28 per cent of caravan and camping sites in England and Wales are at risk of flooding from rivers and the sea with over two-thirds of these being at either significant or moderate flood risk. A report has been published which details the work undertaken by a joint industry-government working group to identify solutions to enhance public flood safety at caravan and camping sites without imposing burdens on business or stifling the tourism and leisure industries’ contribution to economic growth. 

The report sets out a number of recommendations for future. A detailed action plan setting out the specific activities to be undertaken will follow later in 2012. You can view the report on the Defra website. 

For more information contact Leila Huntingdon at the EA. 

Developing an investment strategy for managing flood incidents 
This year the EA is developing a new investment strategy for managing flood incidents. It will outline how the objectives in the National FCERM strategy 2011 can be delivered and who should be involved in delivering these services. This will shape the direction and delivery of our service covering detection, forecasting, warning, informing and response. 

The work will be developed in consultation with a wide range of stakeholders including the LGA and Local Resilience Forums. Further details on how local authorities can get involved will be available soon. 

Contact Liz Anspoks. For more information on how our current service operates visit the EA website. 

LGA update on drought and water restrictions 
The LGA has posted an update on drought and water restrictions and how this affects councils. 

The LGA is working with councils, Government and water companies to consider next steps to ensure appropriate information is provided to affected and at risk councils. We will continue to use the LGA website and other communication channels to promote and share any further news and advice notes for local authorities. Individual water companies are already providing updates to affected councils in their areas. 

Steps taken now to reduce water use further and promote awareness to communities may mean more severe measures can be delayed or avoided should the drought be prolonged. 

Events 

Flood risk partnerships – benefits and delivery 
Monday 26 March 

Delivery of SuDS – standards, design criteria and tools 
Thursday 29 March 
This event is free for Local Authority personnel and those from the Environment Agency. LAs will be given priority. 

Job Vacancies 

Central Bedfordshire Council
Building Control Team 
Senior Engineer – Policy and Flood Risk Management 
£33,858 – £38,181 pa (Quote ref: 2560) 
Full–time, 37 hours per week 
In this new post, you will provide strategic leadership for flood risk management with Central Bedfordshire Council, working in partnership with other local flood risk management bodies. You will manage the introduction of new duties and responsibilities as defined under the Flood and Water Management Act 2010 including the establishment of a SAB. 

For an informal discussion please contact Steve Thomas on 0300 300 4347 or email steve.thomas@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk 

To apply, please visit the recruitment website. 

Closing date: 13 April 2012
Interview date: 25 April 2012 

New Publications 

Defra Property-Level Flood Protection Grant Scheme Evaluation: Summary Report published 

The Defra Property-Level Flood Protection Grant Scheme ran from 2009 to 2011. The scheme offered local authorities in England the opportunity to apply for funding to identify and subsidise flood protection measures for properties where there is frequent flooding and where large, community-level flood risk mitigation measures, such as defence schemes, are unlikely. By the end of the 2 year programme over £5 million had been allocated to local authorities and property-level flood protection delivered to 63 communities. 

The results of an evaluation of the scheme are set out in the report. An Action Plan will be prepared with various stakeholders, to take the recommendations forward and continue delivering this grant scheme which has been successful in helping to improve flood protection for many properties. 

For more information contact Stephen.merrett@environment-agency.gov.uk. 

Consultations and research 

Red Tape Challenge: Water and Marine theme 
As mentioned in the last update, the Water and Marine theme of the Government’s Red Tape Challenge is currently live. 

It is important to ensure that Government policies are being implemented in the most effective way possible, and that regulations are not impacting businesses and individuals with red tape. Over 300 regulations are included within the Water and Marine Red Tape Challenge, covering fish conservation, drinking water quality and everything in between, including floods. 

Government want to hear your thoughts on how their regulations are working in practice – what works well and what does not and if you can think of better ways of doing things. Please visit the Red Tape Challenge website to get in touch or submit a private contribution to the inbox at redtapechallenge@cabinet-office.gsi.gov.uk. The deadline has been extended until 12 April to ensure that all views are captured. 

Useful links 

Flood and water Management Act 
For information on the Flood and Water Management Act, including details of which provisions have been commenced, please see the Defra website. 

Flood Risk Regulations 
The Flood Risk Regulations 2009 (SI 2009/3042) 

Capacity Building 
Alongside the Defra/EA Capacity Building workshops which have taken place in 2011, the EA has developed a series of e-learning modules for local authorities and their partners to increase knowledge and skills. The modules are available on the EA website. 

FlowNet online community 
With over 950 members, this online group is for all those interested or involved in flood risk and water management. The group aims to help each other by engaging with key issues and new developments, and through sharing ideas, challenges, good and innovative practice. The group encompasses all aspects of FCERM, from local flood risk management (including FWMA 2010 and Flood Risk Regulations) and SuDS and SABs, to spatial and emergency planning related to flood risk (including reservoirs). Flownet can be found by visiting the Knowledge Hub.

It only takes a few minutes to register. If you were previously registered with FlowNet on the Communities of Practice platform you can access Knowledge Hub using your usual username and password. If you have any problems logging in, please contact knowledgehub@local.gov.uk. 

Framework for developing a local strategy for flood risk management 
To assist flood authorities with their new statutory duty to produce and implement a local strategy for flood risk management, the LGA has produced a Framework for the Local Flood Risk Management Strategy. 
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